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Information

for County Councillors

	From:
	Julian Wooster, Director of Children’s Services


	Date: 
	1 November, 2017


	To: 
	All County Councillors 


Tackling Child Sexual Exploitation
This week the Somerset Safeguarding Children Board (SSCB) is due to publish a Serious Case Review report into the way agencies responded to a case of Child Sexual Exploitation (CSE) in the county.

CSE is a form of child abuse that has come to the fore nationally in recent years and Somerset’s response to it is coordinated by the board, which is made up of representatives from all the organisations with a role in child protection, including the Police, health and children’s services.
The report, which relates to offences that took place between 2010 and 2014, will include lessons to learn for all agencies and an action plan is being overseen and monitored by the board.

Ahead of its publication, which we expect to take place on Thursday (2 November), please find attached a summary of some of the improvements that have been made in recent years in areas that most closely touch on the County Council’s role. There will have been many other changes and improvements within the other SSCB organisations. 
While no-one can say CSE will not happen in this county, we can say that all agencies are today in a far better position to prevent it where possible and respond to it swiftly and effectively when it is identified.

This report and this case are a reminder to everyone that although more commonly associated with large urban areas and different parts of the country, CSE is an issue affecting children of all backgrounds in all communities, including Somerset.
Councillors are encouraged to make themselves aware of this issue – and other issues relating to child protection – and wherever possible encourage others to do the same. You can find out more through the SSCB website www.sscb.safeguardingsomerset.org.uk 

	For more information please contact: 


	Name: Mark Barratt, Assistant Director, Quality Assurance & Safeguarding
Email: MBarratt@somerset.gov.uk 
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